    SCWDC ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday April 5, 2022
The Annual Meeting took place via a Zoom meeting set up by the Elections Chair, Bill Johnston
President Ruth D’Alessandrocalled the meeting to order at 7:10 pm. She made welcoming remarks and acknowledged several volunteers and BOD members for their extraordinary contributions this year. Ruth also thanked Mary Kaye Hvrinak for serving on the board for 8 consecutive years and Rene Thierry for serving on the board for 10 years. She also acknowledged Geoffrey Pennoyer for serving as Nominations Chair for the past two years and encouraging new candidates to run for office.
Ruth then requested that Mr. Johnston share the agenda and list of current officers via zoom.
Mr. Johnston served as Election Chair at this meeting.Mr. Johnston stated the voting procedures and guidelines for this meeting. All candidates met the qualifications for office. 
He stated the names of candidates for office:

For Board of Directors: BJ Barger, Mary Thibault, Rita Togni, and Cheryl Wiseman
For President: Ruth D’Alessandro
Mr. Johnston asked for nominations from the floor. There were none.

The BOD candidates made their speeches. The order of speeches was the same as the names appearing on the ballot, which were in alphabetical order.Then the presidential candidate made her speech.
The in-person ballots were collected. Absentee ballots had been collected at the Club office earlier in the day. The Elections team counted the ballots. There were 164 votes cast and all nominees were elected.
Treasurers Report
Brian Chollar then gave a brief Treasurer’s report. The Club made $87,000.00 prior to expenses.
Ruth D’Alessandroannounced Awards for deserving volunteers for their service to the Club. These awards had been decided by the Board of Directors at their March and April meetings.
Honorary Lifetime Membership Award

There are no specific qualifications for this award but historically it has been given to a member in good standing who has served the club in various ways over a period of years and has shown dedication to the sport of skiing and the goals and objectives of our club.

Kitty Imdahl was awarded this membership last fall. She has continued to be a member of our club since she moved to Park City, UT and has helped every club leader every year we have skied out there. She skies with us eats with us and gives assistance and advice when asked.

This year we also gave Lifetime Memberships to members who have been members for 50 years or more. This list includes 11 members and we will continue to give it every year.

They are: Beth Baynes, Mike Benson, Al Hall, Irene Kratky, Renate Pawlik, Joani Powell-Graves, Bill Rakow, Linda Rubens, Diana Shoemaker, Roger Simmons, and John Webb.

Picnic Volunteers: 2021. Deb Howe, Pete Campbell, Mary-Jo Swinimer, Geoffrey Pennoyer, Joe Peralta, Linda Kenis, Betsy Pond, Bonnie Piper, Rene Thierry, David Hastie, Hope Eliot, Ann Webster, and Sharon Godfrey,

Silver Award

The Silver Award is awarded by the board for “Outstanding and Meritorious Service to the Club and for long and faithful services to the ideals and goals of the club and the ski and sports community by a member. We had several members nominated for this award by BOD members and Program Chairs.

They are; 

Sailing: Pam Burdick, Eliot Greenwald and Patti Hagan for taking charge of the sailing program from May through October 2022 when the Program Director was unavailable.

Tennis: Casey and Jack Tarr: They have been leading tennis parties since 2005 a total of 18 years. During the pandemic, they communicated with the Fairfax Racquet club and tennis players through the “tennis news” they send to all SCWDC tennis players to keep them updated. This has been a very time consuming effort with little success since the beginning of the pandemic. 

Jim Suh has been a flights committee member for two years. He is instrumental in providing useful information on popular destinations, lodging and go no go dates. He has posted and promoted all trips and updated information on Facebook throughout the year. 

Brigid O’Brien has been an assistant trip leader and led the ski trip to Park City this year. She also rejuvenated the weekly biking program and is planning a week long biking trip for 2022 or 2023. Shewas also approved as the Sports and Recreation Chair by the board last fall. 

Gold Award
The SCWDC Gold Certificate is awarded by the board for Outstanding and Meritorious Service and for long and Faithful Service to the Ideals and Goals of the club and the skiing community.

Brian Chollar has been an active Volunteer since the 1970’s. He was the Financial Manager for the Club for 15 years. When he retired from this position, he became the treasurer and has been an invaluable mentor to the current Financial Manager, Bev Ashcraft for the past two years. His attention to detail, knowledge and experience have enabled our club to maintain a strong financial position especially throughout the pandemic.

Bill Johnston is always available whenever anyone needs help. He has never to my knowledge turned down any requests to assist the Club. In addition to being Club President 3 times, most recently, Bill has assisted the nominating committee, run the annual election, worked on the budget, and established the Zoom connection for our club.  Bill is the unofficial historian of the club. His knowledge and expertise of club matters is daunting and he isone of the most dedicated volunteers of our club. 

Gary Rubens has been the mentor to so many club members. He has been dedicated to our club and works tirelessly behind the scenes. He was the president of our club for 4 years. Most recently he has been the Web Master, Budget and Finance Chair, and Travel Chair. He also assumes much of the responsibility for Wild Apricot. Gary forged a partnership with Club Med several years ago and this year forged a Partnership with Overseas Adventure Travel. Our club receives commissions from these partners based upon the number of participants who sign up for trips. These trips have attracted many of our long time members and new members who do not ski and have added greatly to our finances. He is one of our most invaluable and dedicated members.

Respectfully Submitted,





Carole Howe
Recording Secretary
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